News story: Kestrel close encounter

From:
First published:

1 February 2017
Part of:

A kestrel has taken a shine to a Highways England CCTV camera stand on
junction 1la of the M5.

With their pointed wings and long tails, kestrels are a familiar sight along
UK motorways and main roads as they use thermals from the road to hover while
they look for prey.

Now one of them has discovered their perfect perch — on a Highways England
CCTV camera stand.

Kestrel video

OQur Traffic Officers Leigh Goodchild and Steve Dyas first spotted this cheeky
kestrel while monitoring traffic flows in October 2016. Since then they have
been treated to frequent sightings — and have grown fond of their new friend.

We have released this video to coincide with the RSPB’'s Big School Bird
Watch, which encourages pupils to get closer to nature by counting birds at
set times.

Kestrels are on the RSPB amber list of protected species, with only around
46,000 breeding pairs estimated to be in the UK. They are most recognisable
in their characteristic hovering hunting mode but also like to find a high
perch where they can stay on the lookout for prey.

Our CCTV camera platform seems to fit the bill. Traffic Officer Leigh said:
On one occasion she returned with half a mouse, which she promptly
swallowed tail and all!

She’s rather obsessed with her own image but her inquisitiveness
has given us some good close-ups.

She’s squawked and attacked the lens a few times as well. When that
happens we discourage her from hurting herself by tilting the
camera skywards.

Her visits certainly brighten up our day and make a change from the
traffic.


http://www.government-world.com/news-story-kestrel-close-encounter-2/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3or_Y4mwwMM
https://ww2.rspb.org.uk/kids-and-schools/kids-at-school/schools-birdwatch/
https://ww2.rspb.org.uk/kids-and-schools/kids-at-school/schools-birdwatch/

